  

           Alumni Varsity C Planning Committee Minutes
                

             November 1, 2011 meeting
1. Meeting called to order by chairman Jack Denson at 7:05 PM with Jeff Jenkins, Brett Doughty, Elizabeth and Paul Klopfer, Charlie Howard and Fred Dafler in attendance with Jack.                                                                                                                    Minutes for the October meeting were approved as written after a motion to do so by Elizabeth and second by Brett.               The following financial report was accepted as follows. 
2. FINANCIAL REPORT(Information submitted by Toni Streit and compiled by Brett Doughty)                                                                 Opening balance 10-1-11                                                                                                                $ 7,959.51                                                    Income:                         Private gifts                  October 

        75.00                        75.00                                                                Program Income                                               50/50 raffle 10-6                         68.00                                                                                                                                                                                                 


                        50/50 raffle 10-20                    105.00                                                                                   Total October income                                                                                                                           173.00                                                                                                                                                 Total with October  income


                                                                    $ 8,207.51

                         Expenses
  
             Office Max(for raffle supplies)                              44.14                                                                                                                                                                                            Total October expenses                                                                                                                           44.14                                                          Ending balance(10-31-11)                                                                                                             $   8,163.37                                                The ending balance on October 31, 2010 was $ 8,558.38         
3.  ATHLETICS REPORT by Jack in Dawn’s absence(Meeting with Bexley group in regards to proposed stadium improvements).  The conference tournaments for Fall sports are in full swing.  The volleyball and men’s and women’s soccer teams qualified to play and were in action yesterday and today.  The women’s soccer team advanced to the semifinals with a win over Wilmington here at Bernlohr Stadium.  They will play Otterbein this Thursday at 2 PM in Westerville.  The lady Crusader volleyball team lost a contested match to Mount Union on the court in Alliance.  Men’s soccer ended their season in a loss to BW.  Please check sports results on the athletics website.  Chris Lindecke our SID does a fine job reporting on all of the varsity teams.                                                                                                                                                                                                   
4. NEW BUSINESS.  Two topics:  50/50 raffles at the Ohio Northern and Mount Union games went well and resulted in nearly          $ 200 to add to the AVC account.  Jack found that selling in cooperation with the seller of game programs was a boost for both endeavors.  Jack will be selling tickets at the Muskingum game this Saturday the fifth of November.                                                                                Our second topic was mention of the senior sendoff planned for April and the presentation of portfolios and/or coffee mugs with some indication of AVC providing same appearing on the gifts to each graduating student-athlete.  Further investigation and discussion will follow. 

5. ITEMS FOR THE GOOD OF THE CAUSE(That being the support of and for the student-athletes)                                                            The single topic of discussion was in regards to the Berea Boots award.  Fred presented background information and suggestions for an addition and revisions to the current criteria for the award.  The addition is that of a PURPOSE which was proposed to be “The purpose of the Berea Boots Award shall be to recognize the most outstanding intercollegiate athlete in each graduating class.”  This was agreeable to all present.  ELIGIBILITY and SELECTION proposals were discussed for several minutes with a multitude of reasonable suggestions.  Rather than making an attempt to list all of these, let us now be content with our intent to study these two topics at subsequent meetings.  Please contact me if interested in any specific area of discussion or if there are any recommendations anyone cares to present to the planning committee. 

6.  Adjournment at 8:15 PM.  AVC planning committee will next meet on December 6 at 7:00 PM in the Cap Center.  Hope to CU there.  (This is a sincere invitation.  Your presence WILL be appreciated.)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 Minutes written by Jeff and distributed with help from Stephanie.

